
REGULAR COLBURN TOWN MEETING; Monday June 8, 2020 

 

The regular Town Board Meeting convened at the Richfield Town Hall @7:16 

Present:    Clerk:  Horacek; Supervisor:  Gold; Treasurer: Holmes; Supervisor:  Horacek 
Absent: Chairmen Sigourney 
 
The minutes of the last meeting were read.  A motion was made by Supervisor    Horacek     
to accept the minutes as read 2nd by Supervisor Gold         Motion Carried 

Department Reports 
            Treasurer Report:  Checking:  $2,062.38 

 1st Savings: $ 27,742.05   
2nd Equipment Savings: $87,177.59 
 Fire Equipment Savings: $3,927.73  
Tax Collection Saving: $103.13       

 Motion by Supervisor Horacek; 2nd by Supervisor Gold to accept the treasures report.   
Motion Carried 
 

Voucher List:  Was submitted in the amount of $17,724.53 plus the dump bill_ 
A motion was made by Supervisor Horacek; 2nd by Supervisor Gold to accept the voucher list 
as submitted and pay the bills.  Motion Carried 

 

Highway: 

  Terry: Put the mower on the tractor, hauled gravel 

Wayne: Put mower on tractor, graded roads, replaced culvert makers, mowed 
weeded around signs 
 

           
Fire District: There was no meeting. The insurance company will pay for the siren 
minus the deductible.  The wall is leaking at the fire station. 

 
 

Old Business: Supervisor Gold is still waiting for the information on the 5th Ave bridge 
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New Business:  Rezoning for Krings motion by Supervisor Horacek, 2nd by Supervisor 
Gold from A1-35 to R1 

   Motion Carried 
   Rezoning for Hudock motion by Supervisor Horacek, 2nd by Supervisor    
Gold from A1 to R1 
  Motion Carried 

New Town Hall: Plans for the new town hall were passed out. It was 
asked if we would need another door in the meeting for an exit. We will 
know more after the engineer meets with the state.  A motion was made 
by Gerry Schepp to accept the plans to build the new town hall, 2nd by 
Terry Thompson.  Motion Carried 
 
Town dump: Tonya Burrows and Margert Burrows from the Town of 
Richfield stated that they would like to cut back the hours at the town 
dump. The new hours would be Wednesday nights 5 to 7pm and 
Sunday’s 9:00 am to 5:00 pm. In the winter it would only be open on 
Sundays. 
A motion was made by Supervisor Horacek; 2nd by Supervisor Gold to 
accept the new hours for the town dump.      Motion Carried 
 
 

 
 
Announcements: Next monthly meeting: July 13, 2020 
 
Motion to adjourn by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek 

 

Terri l. Horacek, Clerk 


